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Congratulations to Year 10 and Year 11 students for completing an entire half 
term of remote learning! You have done very well in engaging (and excelling) 
in online lessons. We are so proud of your resilence and hard work. I'm sure 
you will join me in thanking your teachers who have done a briliant job and 
adapted quickly in planning and delivering online lessons to ensure that you 
do not miss out on learning during this time. Parents and carers, this is your 
achievement too! With your support, we all managed to ensure that we 
provide our students with the top quality education they deserve. We also 
appreciate the feedback and praise you send us every day; these keep us 
going. 

Brighter days are upon us, and we are all hopeful at Rutlish that we can 
welcome students back in our classrooms soon. In the meantime, students 
should continue to make the most of the on line lessons. Don't forget to take 
a rest and look after yourselves - that goes for our lovely parents and carers 
too! 
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This month is LGBT + History Month, and the 
theme is 'Body, Mind and Spirit.' Rutlish is an 
inclusive school that stands for equality and 
celebrates diversity; we are joining the effort in 
raising awareness of sexual orientation and 
gender identity equality and diversity. 

The Voices and Visibility wallchart has been 
produced by the Forum for Sexual Orientation 
and Gender Identity Equality and a group of 
trade unions in association with Lesbian, Gay, 
Bisexual and Trans (LGBT) History Month. 

"Strength lies in 
differences, not in 
similarities" 

Centred on the United Kingdom, it highlights 
important legal milestones and identifies visible 
and significant contributions made by individuals, 
groups and particularly the labour movement. 
The group is currently developing a digital 
version of the chart. This will provide more 
detailed information about the campaigns, 
organisations and personalities identified in the 
wallchart. You can find more information and 
resources on LGBT + History Month here: 
lgbtplushistorymonth.co.uk 

Mrs I. Alltraine 

Messages trom the Pastoral Team 

"The Head Bov Team recruitment is underwav" 

I hope that you have had a restful week off, have taken the time 

away from screens and enjoyed the time to yourself. 

You may begin to notice that the days are brighter for longer, 

which is great! You may want to start thinking about ways to 

utilise the longer afternoons and evenings. This could be 

through exercise, taking up a new hobby (or revisiting an old 

one). You should also make the most of the Study Skills 

Sessions that you have been having on Tuesdays - using the 

time to implement some of the revision techniques. Whatever 

you choose to do, please remain safe. 

As previously mentioned, the Head Boy Team recruitment is 

underway. So far, there have been some fantastic applications. 

The interview process is in sight and is shaping up to be 

excellent; the excitement to see the undoubtedly outstanding 

leadership from this year is bubbling. 

Finally, as we enter the second half of the Spring Term, I would 

like to thank you so much for your continued patience and 

resilience through this time. I hope that you continue to be the 

diligent online workers that many of you have shown yourselves 

to be, and push yourselves to get the most out of the online 

lessons. I hope to have you back in school soon. 

As always, if you need anything, please do not hesitate to 

contact your tutors. We are always here to 

support you, and we are so proud of how you have 

been conducting yourselves, and everything you have 

achieved during these challenging times. 

Have a great week! Mr J. Price - Head of Year 10 

"Stand tall, stand proud. 

Know that vou are unique 

and magnificent. " 

Assistant Headteacher - KS4 

"You make me proud to be vour head 01 vear" 
I hope you have had a restful break and managed to equally switch 

off or catch up with any work from school. We start another half-term 

with the potential of you all returning for face-to-face teaching soon; if 

this happens, we will be starting the important intervention sessions 

after school and on Saturdays. Once we know more, you will be 

informed. 

I have been part of the RR6 interviews recently, and I must admit, I 

am very proud of you all and your grades, ethic and determination in 

a GCSE period that has been difficult and interrupted at so many 

occasions. You have impressed not only myself but Ms Hyland, Miss 

long, Ms Doherty and Mrs Bremner and they have enjoyed 

interviewing you all, so well done! You make me so proud to be your 

Head of Year! For those applying elsewhere and have interviews 

scheduled, I am sure you will impress and be an asset to their 

college or 6th-form. 

In other positive news, our very own Deputy Head Boy, Theo 

Richards, recently ran a half-marathon around a local park and raised 

an amazing 1,535 pounds for the Crisis Charity. Well done, Theo! We 

are all proud of your achievements and charitable nature. Mr Embling 

is also running and last month ran 100 miles! I aim to do the same 

this month. My question to you all is - what are your goals, currently? 

Personal, academic, or for others ... find something to keep you going 

in such a difficult time. I'd love to hear your story; please let me know 

via Fronter. 

Mr M. Embling - Head of Year 11 

House Co 2020 - 2021 
I 

Position House Total Score 

5th • Argonauts 325 

4th � Carthaginians 350 

3rd • Kelts 375 

1st • Parthians 450 

8th "' Romans 225 

5th • Spartans 325 

1st • Trojans 450 

5th • Vikings 325 






